RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance, Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer, Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Steve McNelis, Public Works, Deputy Chief Flanagan, Deputy Chief Block, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking and Administrative Assistants, Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2017, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Mrs. Marino requests a "Do Not Block Driveway" sign to be placed on S. Bryn Mawr Avenue near 320 to help with exiting her driveway. She would also like to see if she could add a second driveway to her property.

Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey advised that he spoke with Mr. Belmonte of PennDot and received permission for signage on S. Bryn Mawr Avenue if Staff Traffic approves of the same. Officer Lacey also spoke with Mr. Miele of PennDot who approves of the addition of a driveway at this location. Mrs. Marino will have to contact Mr. Miele about the possible permit needed to change the driveway. Mrs. Marino would also have to go through the Engineering Department of Radnor Township to add a new driveway.

2. Wayne Business Association requests street closure for the Annual Wayne Christmas Tree Lighting on December 1, 2017.

Staff Traffic approves the street closure for the Annual Wayne Christmas Tree Lighting on December 1, 2017. The blueprint will not change from previous years. Public Works Field Leader William Cassidy will help with placement of barricades for this event.

3. Robert Zienkowski, Township Manager requests options for controlling speeding issues on Moore Avenue.

Commissioner Nagle advised that he spoke to the neighbors on Moore Avenue. He provided them with a Petition to have signed by all the neighbors however, to his knowledge, nothing was returned or done. Officer Janoski advised that from a study done previously, speeding was not a primary issue on Moore Avenue. Officer Piree advised that signage is being changed to make the restrictions more clear to all involved motorists on Moore Avenue. Commissioner Nagle also advised that he has requested a sidewalk be installed on Moore Avenue in the new budget.

4. Pine Tree Road regarding painted road markings for discussion per Commissioner Richard Booker

Staff Traffic reports that this has already been completed and Pine Tree Road is back to its original status.

5. Linda Hodges reports multiple traffic issues at 108 Windermere every morning due to the Radnor Middle School traffic.

Officer Piree advised that Staff Traffic conducted a three-day site visit at this location. Staff Traffic advised that the biggest issue was vehicles cutting ahead of others while waiting. The bushes around the No Parking sign were cut back. Staff Traffic will conduct spot enforcement for illegal left turns which are taking place frequently. Radnor Middle School was requested to send an email reminder to parents regarding correct traffic patterns. Staff Traffic suggests repainting exit arrow to remedy this issue.

6. Resident on Highfield Lane reports "Line of Sight" issue at the intersection with Sproul Road.

Officer Piree advised that bushes did grow and obstruct the line of sight at the intersection. Highway Patrol officers spoke to the residents regarding the issue and the bushes were cut and therefore resolved the issue.

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. Fairfax Road Residents who are in violation of setback Ordinance, Line of Sight, have until December 2017 to cut back bushes otherwise Township will send a violation letter.
- Braebank Lane Sight Distance
 Amy Kaminski conducted a field evaluation. The Radnor Codes Department sent a letter to two (2) residents directing them to fall into compliance with Radnor Ordinances.